Garnett Industrial Airport Advisory Board

Minutes of Meeting

February 14, 2020

I. Call to Order Roll Call

The Garnett Industrial Airport Advisory Board met on February 14, 2020 at Garnett airport FBO. Members present were Pat Schettler, Chairman, Bill Reeder, Roger Brummel. Also in attendance: Chris Weiner, City Manager, Susan Wettstein, Director of Community Development, Gordon Blackie and John Helms, Potential Board Members. Absent: Tarry Miller and Charles Allen.

Chairman Pat Schettler advised we didn't have a quorum so the meeting will only be an advisory meeting to take care of some pressing business.

II. Minutes

The minutes from January were postponed to the March meeting.

III. Old Business

- A. Pat Schettler gave an update on the rotating beacon bulb. The old bulb is working well, but it is just a matter of time before it fails. I think the ongoing problem is a result of cheaper bulbs.
- B. The FBO tree that was a suspected source of the beacon problem has been ruled out. Removal has been postponed at this time.
- C. Pat updated everyone on Dave Lybarger's recommendation to replace the fuel hose on the fuel island fuel pumps. It is over 10 years old, long past it's replacement date. Chris said they would order a new hose from Broyles. Gary and I expect it to cost around \$500.
- D. Pat updated everyone on the happenings at the airport.
- D. Further discussed the acquisition of Gary Ecclefield's tools for the airport.

IV. New Business

- A. Three applicants to the Airport Board were submitted to the city. Tom Horstick, Gordon Blackie, and John Helms. All will go to the city commission for nomination.
- B. Pat Schettler excused himself, so Chris could explain his recommendation for the airport manager position.
- C. Chris announced Pat Schettler as the new airport manager.

Pat Schettler, Acting Secretary